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April 18, 2017 
 
Doug Van Essen, Esq. 
Silver & Van Essen 
dwv@silvervanessen.com 
 
RE: Cascade Township Park Water Sampling Results 
  
Dear Doug: 
 
Attached is the laboratory report from samples we recently collected from potable wells at Cascade Township 
Park. The samples were analyzed by Pace in Minneapolis, Minnesota for a limited number of perfluoroalkyl 
and polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS) including perfluorooctane sulfonate (PFOS) and perfluorooctanoic 
acid (PFOA).   
 
The samples were un-treated groundwater collected from aerator-free outside hose bibs. The laboratory 
report is summarized below.  For reference, the table includes the MDEQ PFOS/PFOA Part 201 Generic 
Residential and Non-Residential Cleanup Criteria for drinking water of 70 parts per trillion (ppt). Other PFAS 
substances do not currently have MDEQ Criteria.   
 

Summary of Laboratory Results  

Sample 
PFOS/PFOA 

Detected 

Total 
PFOS/PFOA 

Detected (ppt) 

Total PFOS/PFOA Detected 
Above or Below MDEQ 
Criteria (70 ppt, or ng/l) 

Non-PFOS/PFOA 
detected 

Potable Well – 
Maintenance Garage 

No None Below None 

Potable Well - Bathroom No None Below   None 

Field Blank No None Below None 

 
Thank you for using the services of F&V.  If you need additional information, please contact me.  
 
Sincerely, 
FLEIS & VANDENBRINK  

 
Brian L. Rice, P.E. 
Manager, Environmental Services Group 
 
att: Laboratory Report and Chain of Custody   
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